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Greetings Comrades, 

I hope this article finds you well and in good spirits. Tis the season for change and 
this marks my last article as your Department Commander. As I mentioned when I 
assumed command, there is one thing that we don’t do often enough and that is 
thanking those who put in the work. So, to ALL of you who supported our efforts 
this year in meeting the aims and goals of our Department and the National Organi-
zation, THANK YOU! The results speak for themselves. 

The Department of Pacific Areas EXCELLED at not only MEMBERSHIP 
(103.88% and still going up), but we lead the way for about three quarters of the 
term. Programs achieved full participation in VOD/PP/VMS, and Community Sup-
port/Outreach was exceptionally effective. In addition, you took the time to get edu-
cated on important matters such as how Trustees are supposed to function and en-
sure what your Post Benefits Advisors (formally Post Service Officer) are supposed 
to do and NOT do. 

As of 30 April 2025 (and with two months to go): 

• 5 of 6 Districts are qualified for ALL STATE / All 6 are qualified for ALL 
AMERICAN! 

• 20 of 27 Posts are qualified for ALL STATE / Potentially 26 of 27 can make 
ALL AMERICAN! 

It is simply amazing what we can accomplish AS A TEAM. Troy Derby and his 
team in Subic put on a great Mid Term Convention! Our recruiting team this term 
(139 recruiters and counting) really got after it. Our Legislative team made a differ-
ence in the halls of Congress! Our team of Council Members executed their respon-
sibilities independently, effectively and aggressively. Our teams of District and Post 
Commanders lead from the front and the core of our organization, our members, did 
what they always do. They got after it in their communities, in their posts, in their 
Districts and in their countries supporting those in need and demonstrating why the 
VFW continues to be the leading Veterans support organization in the world and the 
Department of Pacific Areas continues to LEAD that organization by demonstrating 
on a daily basis that NOBODY DOES MORE FOR VETERANS than we do. 

To the DREAM TEAM of 2024-2025, I’m obliged to you all. I knew going in this 
was going to be a one for the ages, an ALL DPA Team, but you exceeded all expec-
tations and knocked it out of the DPA ballpark. 

Senior Vice Commander Jack Farrell, THANK YOU! 
Junior Vice Commander Don Kelley, THANK YOU! 
Quartermaster Shawn Watson, THANK YOU! 
Chaplain Robert Chatman, THANK YOU! 
Judge Advocate Pete Callaghan, THANK YOU! 
Surgeon Lou Holub, THANK YOU! 
Adjutant Kevin Mitchell, THANK YOU! 
Inspector Brian Hamic, THANK YOU! 
IPDC Alex Fores THANK YOU! 
Chief of Staff / Historian Rhett Webber, THANK YOU!  
District Commanders Walter Fahnestock, David Gley, Delbert Marohl, Manny 
Guarnuccio, Gary Hendrix and Roscoe McGlynn, THANK YOU! PLEASE person-
ally pass on my thanks to your Post Commanders. 

COMMANDER’S CALL 

Michael Lutman 
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National Council Member Ken Stein, THANK YOU! 
VOD/PP/Teachers Chairman Robert Madison, THANK YOU! 
Legacy Life Chairman Vern Lask, THANK YOU! 
Life Membership Chairman Cliff Wilsey, THANK YOU! 
National/DPA Legislative Chairman and MOC BIG BUG Randy Himes, 
THANK YOU! 
National Recruiter Larry “L3” Lyons, THANK YOU! 
Americanism / Loyalty Day Chairman Caleb Whitaker, THANK YOU! 
POW/MIA Chairman Jimmy Collins, THANK YOU! 
Scouting Chairman David Metherell, THANK YOU! 
Woman’s Veterans Programs Chairman Janet Alford, THANK YOU! 

A special shout out to my DPA DSO, Al Turner and his team. Al has worked mira-
cles in restoring and maintaining our Service Officer Program. He has ensured we 
are on a continued course to grow new ADSOs from within and that effort is bear-
ing fruit even now with several new ADSOs in the pipeline for acceptance and 
training toward their accreditation. Of course, the core of that team is our HARD 
WORKING (read that as OVERWORKED) ADSOs. Richard Bronson, Jeff Hans-
com, Tony Ritchie, Vern Lask and Genelyn Paz, THANK YOU!!! Without EACH 
OF YOU, our program does not exist. 

A special “THANK YOU” to our webmaster and publisher Alan ”Augie” Augus-
tine for the tremendous work he consistently does maintaining our website and put-
ting our Pacific Times Newsletter together.  Thanks for the support, Augie. Work-
ing with you these last 3 years has been a hoot! 

I’d also like to recognize Post 2485 Auxiliary President Rowena Lancelot, her hard 
working team and all of the family members throughout the DPA who form groups 
that support their local posts and hopefully, someday, this will all come together to 
form a DPA Auxiliary. THANK YOU to all those who support VFW Posts and 
Veterans in the DPA. 

Speaking of teams, preparations for the DPA Convention are ongoing and a big 
THANK YOU to Randy Riggs and his Bangkok, Thailand DPA Convention team 
for the work they are putting in. Right now, we have about 79 folks attending and 
this is shaping up to be a very nice convention. The VFW National representative to 
the DPA Convention this term will be National Junior Vice Commander in Chief 
Tim Peters. We are also confirming if His Excellency, the United States Ambassa-
dor to Thailand, The Honorable Robert Frank Godec will be attending our opening 
session or not. 

One final bit of business (bidness!), Post/District elections should have been com-
pleted at this time and congratulations and best wishes to the 2025-26 Team!!! Post 
Adjutants, please ensure you submit your Election Reports online and to our DPA 
Adjutant (along with your GO1).  As of this writing, we have about 15 posts who 
have not yet filed an election report. Remember, Post/District-Election Reports 
must be submitted to National Headquarters to qualify for ALL AMERICAN. 

Before I close out this article and set the sea and anchor detail one last time, I would 
like to take a moment to pause and remember the many Comrades we lost this term. 
As of 30 APR 2025, we lost 368 of our fellow DPA Comrades who are now serving 
on the staff of the Supreme Commander.  Some of them we knew well and loved 
like brothers and sisters.  A great many of them had moved on to other places in the 
world but they ALL were honored Veterans FIRST and Comrades ALWAYS. 

COMMANDER’S CALL 

Michael Lutman 
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Fair winds and following seas Comrades. See you at Fiddler's Green to splice the 
mainbrace once again. 

From the bottom of my heart, THANK YOU!  It has been the HONOR of a lifetime 
to serve as your Commander this term and our great Department these last three 
years.  I respectfully request that you show the same enthusiasm, support and con-
sideration to our incoming Department Commander John “Jack” Farrell and his 
team as they lead us into the future.  Let us come together again in TRUE Comrade-
ship and set aside petty jealousies and trivial personalities for the good of the De-
partment.  Let us always be reminded that in serving our country and as VFW mem-
bers, we share a common bond as Veterans FIRST, Comrades ALWAYS! 

THANK YOU ALL! 

Hooyah DPA!   I AM PROUD OF YOU!   Carry on! 

Michael D. Lutman 
Commander 
Department of Pacific Areas VFW 
”Veterans First, Comrades Always” 

COMMANDER’S CALL 

Michael Lutman 
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Comrades,  

What a year thus far. All due to the efforts of your District and Posts driving hard to 
reach this years’ All-State and All-American requirements. Our ability to meet and 
exceed the commander in chiefs’ goal of 102% has been nothing short of astound-
ing. Not only did we make it, but we also made it by the Mid-Winter Conference 
and continue to increase. “Well Done” to all our recruiters for their outstanding ef-
fort in meeting the goal. 

For All-State recognition, we have 2 milestone dates. 15 April to obtain recognition 
at the DPA Convention in June and 30 June to receive recognition at the Mid-
Winter Conference in December. 

I send my sincere thanks and appreciation to the Districts and Post that have 
achieved All-State status by the 15 April milestone and will receive recognition at 
the June Convention. 

DPA All-State Districts and Posts 

District 2:   1054, 9555, 9612 

District 3:   8180, 9985, 10033, 10223 

District 4:   9957, 10249, 11575, 12146 

District 5:   9876, 9951, 10217, 12074,  

District 7:   124, 2485, 9892, 12224, 12231 

Again, WELL DONE!! For those Post, with the exception of 1 Post. You still have 
time to make it by the second milestone date of 30 June. Keep Charging and don’t 
hesitate to reach out if needed. 

REMINDER: Please remember to get the hat size or VFW Store certificate re-
quest for both your Commander and QM to DPA QM Shawn Watson. 

As we look into the new term. Let’s keep up the momentum and ever assistance as 
needed to our fellow Comrades in achieving our goals and support of our programs, 
Veterans, and Their Families. 

Once again, thank you for the trust you have placed in me as your Senior Vice. I 
hope to see everyone in Bangkok for the celebration of our combined achievements. 

 
John “Jack” Farrell 
Senior Vice Commander 
Department of Pacific Areas 
Veterans First, Comrades Always 

SENIOR VICE COMMANDER 

All State Tracker, 
click HERE 

All State Dashboard, 
click HERE 

All American Dash-
board, click HERE 

John “Jack” Farrell 

https://vfwpacific.org/uploads/documents/Website/DPASVCAllStateTracker022025.pdf
https://vfwpacific.org/di/vfw/v2/include/cr_Pacific_Dashboard.asp
https://vfwprograms.condadocloud.net/
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Comrades, 

The Department of Pacific Areas has had an exceptional year so far. The DPA is 
currently ranked second in membership on the national standings. Additionally, the 
DPA has achieved 100% in VFW Programs (VOD/PP and VMS) and Buddy Pop-
pies. This accomplishment truly reflects the spirit of “NO ONE DOES MORE FOR 
VETERANS.” Commendations are due to all Posts and Districts for their excellent 
work. 

A few key tasks remain to finish the year. 

Department Outstanding Awards Program: At this stage, I should have received 
all submissions from the districts. The Awards Committee will review and vote 
on these entries, with the results to be announced at the DPA Convention. 

Awards for the following categories will be selected: 

Outstanding Post Award 
Outstanding Post Member Award 
Outstanding Post Adjutant Award 
Outstanding Post Service Officer Award 
Outstanding Post Quartermaster Award 
Outstanding Post Commander Award 
Outstanding Post Membership Chairman Award 
Outstanding Contributor Non-Member Award 
Outstanding Contributor Business Award 
Outstanding Community Service (Department) 

The final requirement for this year's All-American Program is that one community 
service activity must be conducted as part of a VFW Day of Service event in May. 
This event must also be registered at VFW Day of Service Sign Up Now no later 
the June 1st. Please note that the Event Map updates weekly. Therefore, your post 
event may not appear immediately.  

I am anticipating the opportunity to meet with our esteemed DPA colleagues at the 
convention in Bangkok. 

BELIEVE IN WHAT YOU DO, DO WHAT YOU BELIEVE IN WHILE BEING A 
VETERAN FIRST AND COMRADE ALWAYS. 

 

Don Kelley 
Junior Vice Commander 
jvcdpa@vfwpacific.org 
Veterans First, Comrades Always 

JUNIOR VICE COMMANDER 

 

Don Kelley 

mailto:jvcdpa@vfwpacific.org
https://vfwpacific.org/uploads/Documents/National Documents/CommunityServiceBestPractices.pdf
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In the VFW, we know our veterans are #StillServing and rising to meet the challenges of this  
uncertain time. We want you to share your stories and maybe even inspire others across our  

Department to do the same. Click here to tell us your story. pacifictimes@vfwpacific.org 

Today, we had the privilege of welcoming U.S. Secretary of Defense Pete Hegseth to the Manila American Ceme-
tery and Memorial. While here, he paid tribute to the more than 50,000 American and Filipino service members 
who fought—and fell—in the Pacific during World War II. We shared with him the story of fellow Minnesota na-
tive and Medal of Honor recipient Capt. Willibald Bianchi, who's valorous actions on Bataan are some of the 
most heroic during the War. In addition, the Secretary did the honor of installing the bronze rosette for 2nd Lt. 
William Bucey, a recently identified Philippine Army officer who was formerly an Unknown buried at the ceme-
tery. The Secretary’s visit is a powerful reminder of our shared history and the unbreakable ties between our two 
nations. Lest We Forget! 

mailto:pacifictimes@vfwpacific.org


 

8 

Volunteer Recognition Ceremony April 18 , 2025 at Camp Butler Officers Club 
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Comrades, 

Normally I would say that I would be looking forward to seeing everyone at the De-
partment Convention next month. However, I will be on the campaign trail visiting 
Wyoming and California. I want to wish everyone a very successful Convention. 

Speaking of Convention: If you have not paid your Post Delegate fees, please do so 
prior to the Convention. As of 1 May, 7 Posts have not yet paid. Also, all Posts need 
to ensure that all quarterly audits have been completed and submitted to me. Per 
National bylaws, if you have not submitted the quarterly audit reports your Post is 
in arrears. This would cause your Post to lose its vote. The dashboard on the De-
partment website is up to date. 

Since I am not seeking re-election for the Department Quartermaster position, I 
would like to thank you all for your vote over the last 5 years. It has been an honor. 

Yours in Comradeship, 

 
Shawn Watson 
DPA Quartermaster 
 

DPA QUARTERMASTER 

Shawn Watson 
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Greetings Comrades,  

As we read in this article, the DPA is having another outstanding year led by our 
Commander Mike Lutman. Just a tremendous year with most of our Programs and, 
to top it off, we are closing in on 104% good for second place with National. Cur-
rently at this writing, we are at 103.69%.  

Time is flying, which means our 59th Department Convention is right around the 
corner. All elections should be completed as you have read this. Please do not forget 
to enter your Election Report into OMS. This pertains to our Districts also. Remem-
ber, each Post needs to register at least one person for the National Convention re-
gardless of if you attend or not. If you fail to complete, National will suspend your 
Post until your situation is settled.   

In closing, this maybe the greatest year of our DPA. Congratulations go out to our 
Commander Lutman and all members of the DPA who worked so hard this year. 
We should see our Commander Lutman not only make All-American, but also Tri-
ple Crown. Awesome achievement!! Remember “Veterans FIRST, Comrades 
ALWAYS” a fitting theme for any Veterans organization. Wishing you and yours 
all the best and I hope to see many of you at the Department Convention. Go 
USA!!! 

Yours in Comradeship and Service,  

 
Kevin E. Mitchell 
Adjutant 
Department of Pacific Areas 
Veterans First, Comrades Always 

DPA ADJUTANT 

Kevin Mitchell 



 

 

11 

Hello Comrades, 

As promised, I will provide you with any information gleaned during the Washing-
ton Conference in March 2025. 

The Foreign Medical Program (FMP): We were advised the original time frame 
of 1st quarter 2025 for having direct deposit for reimbursement has slipped until 
June 2025.  

We discussed what we see as a benefit for moving the Veterans Benefits Admin-
istration (VBA) Regional Office (RO) or VARO in Pittsburgh which supports 17 of 
our posts in DPA, to VARO Manila. Our National Veterans Service (NVS) team in 
our DC office continues to work this with the VA and is waiting for a new Under-
secretary for Benefits to be appointed so that can bring this issue directly to him. 
We will continue to work on this issue. 

As always we reminded VFW senior leaders and staff in both our KC & DC offices 
of the unique nature of our operation out here in the Pacific. Specifically we re-
minded all they need to ensure the DPA always receives the same opportunities as 
other departments JVCIC Tim Peters, Assistant Adjutant General Brian Walker, 
and Director of Public Affairs Rob Couture were in Bangkok visiting with the De-
fense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) where they received a briefing as 
well as visited a site in Northern Thailand where remains are being recovered. They 
also visited Korea, the Philippines, and Vietnam.  

We will continue to engage with fellow National Council Members as well as Na-
tional Leadership in order to ensure we are recognized for our Department’s many 
contributions to our great Organization. 

Look forward to seeing you all in Bangkok for our DPA Convention in June. 

Best wishes and, in comradeship and service, 

 

 

Kenneth A. Stein 
National Council Member 2022-2028 
Department of Pacific Areas 

NATIONAL COUNCIL MEMBER 

 

Ken Stein 
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VFW DAY OF SERVICE 2025! 

From coast to coast, and around the world, VFW members and fellow veterans united with one another 
to strengthen bonds in their communities as part of the VFW Day of Service in May of 2024. 

Now, it’s time to gear up for 2025! 

The fourth annual VFW Day of Service will kick off May 3, 2025, but the event lasts for the full month. 
Be sure to let your fellow veterans and Posts know and encourage them to sign up. 

 
 
Participating in Day of Service 2025 puts your Post one step closer to achieving All-American status. 
While you’re working toward All-American, your community is benefiting. It’s a win-win! 

Other Posts and veteran groups are already signing up. Check out what a few of them are doing to get 
inspiration for your own service project: 

Post 6603 in Mansfield, Missouri, is partnering with its local Lions Club to clean up the city’s park. 

In Fairbanks, Alaska, Post 3269 is cleaning up along a nearby riverbank, and partnering with a fellow 
VFW Post. 

Post 2639, located in Neptune, New Jersey, is distributing hygiene kits to the unhoused in their commu-
nity. 

Did we mention Posts that confirm their events, and participation early will be more likely to have sup-
port from our team to earn media coverage? The sooner you confirm participation, the more support we 
can provide. What will you plan? We can help you get started! 

P.S. Don’t miss out on your chance to show America how you’re #StillServing with your fellow veter-
ans. Start making plans now to participate in the 2025 VFW Day of Service! 

https://heroes.vfw.org/s/7529175/rGSQWPgjy
https://todaysvfw.org/vfw-day-of-service-100-ideas-for-day-of-service/?utm_source=2024DOS1MEM&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=DayOfService/
https://heroes.vfw.org/s/7529178/rGSQWPgjy
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MEDAL OF HONOR RECIPIENTS 

Willibald Charles Bianchi was born on March 12, 
1915, in New Ulm, Minnesota. The only boy 
among four siblings, he grew up on a poultry 
farm. After his father's tragic death in a farming 
accident, Bianchi left high school to take over the 
farm and support his family. Later, he completed 
his education at the University of Minnesota 
Farm School and enrolled at South Dakota State 
University, majoring in animal science while par-
ticipating in ROTC and playing football. 

Upon graduating in June 1940, Bianchi was com-
missioned as an Army second lieutenant. Eager 
to see action, he was deployed to the Philippines 
in April 1941, joining the 45th Infantry and the 
Philippine Scouts. His unit was among the first to 
engage in World War II’s Pacific battles after Ja-
pan bombed Pearl Harbor and invaded the Philip-
pines. Allied forces withdrew to Bataan Peninsu-
la to hold off the enemy. 

On February 3, 1942, Bianchi led troops to elimi-
nate two Japanese machine gun nests. Despite 
being shot twice in the left hand, he switched to 
his pistol and took out the first nest with gre-
nades. He was shot twice more in the chest but 
continued fighting from atop a U.S. tank before being critically wounded. After a month of recovery, he 
returned to duty and was promoted to captain. 

On April 9, 1942, Bianchi was captured following the fall of the Philippines, enduring the brutal Bataan 
Death March. He became a pillar of support for fellow prisoners, helping to lift their spirits and barter 
for food. Many credited him with saving their lives. 

By December 1944, as Allied forces reclaimed the Philippines, Bianchi was transferred to Japan on 
overcrowded "hell ships." He survived the bombing of one ship, the Oryoku Maru, but was later placed 
on another, possibly the Enoura Maru, anchored off Taiwan. Tragically, on January 9, 1945, an un-
marked ship carrying him was bombed by U.S. Navy aircraft, killing Bianchi. 

His bravery was recognized posthumously, and on June 7, 1945, his mother received his Medal of Hon-
or. General Douglas MacArthur later praised Bianchi’s sacrifice, crediting soldiers like him for delaying 
the Japanese advance and aiding the U.S. war effort. His body was never recovered, but his name is me-
morialized at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific in Honolulu and the Manila American 
Cemetery. 

Bianchi’s legacy endures through numerous honors, including a street named after him in New Ulm, the 
renaming of its American Legion post, and a memorial and scholarship at South Dakota State Universi-
ty. His Medal of Honor and decorations remain on display at the Brown County Historical Society Mu-
seum, preserving the memory of his extraordinary valor.  

Read full citation here: https://www.cmohs.org/recipients/willibald-c-bianchi 

https://www.cmohs.org/recipients/willibald-c-bianchi
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Comrades I pray you and yours are well, in good spirits able to continue our most 
important advocacy work while advancing towards achieving Department of Pacific 
Areas (DPA) / District /Post goals for All State-All American and as we continue to 
pray that our advocacy grow stronger and more influential with increased recruit-
ment. As I reiterate the use of “Buddy checks” for our comrades and families that 
are sick and shut-in which are important to our mission and a necessary task which 
can be accomplished with a simple phone call, email, or text to ensure we stay in 
touch and connected to our Comrades. 

As we are preparing to close out our 2024-2025 year, I hope we all accomplished 
the required mission tasks, Department, District and Post goals. Let this year’s hard 
work and blessing reflect upon our accomplishments this past year. Congratulations 
to those that met the Commander’s early bird and recruiting goals. Comrades, pray-
ers for the hard work and countless hours spent this year to ensure DPA require-
ments were met. 

The monthly National Chaplain’s Resource Training meetings are a huge success 
with many interesting topics and information. Chaplains that are interested in the 
monthly training are encouraged to participate at the following link HERE.  

Prayers are with those seeking offices and appointments as the nomination and elec-
tion season for the DPA, Districts and Posts for the 2025-2026 term. Prayers 
throughout DPA as we lean forward in preparation for the annual: Day of Service 
2025. While we join veterans, friends, and like-minded individuals for Day of Ser-
vices 2025. This nationwide community service initiative kicks off Saturday of May 
3, 2025, and you can participate ALL month. Good luck to everyone! 

For those that will be traveling to Bangkok, Thailand for the Department of Pacific 
Areas 59th Annual Convention and Grand of Pacific Areas 56th Grand Scratch, I 
pray and wish you safe travels throughout your journey. 

The Chaplain role is both deeply rewarding and profoundly humbling. Since June 
2023, I have been tasked with documenting and honoring fallen comrades. Our mis-
sion: To ensure their names, spirit, and memory endure – a lasting testament to their 
sacrifices that we may never forget. 

Let us remember the following Comrades who passed away since our last publica-
tion March 2025. 

Post  Name        Date of Death 
9876   Jones, Harley Terrell   12 February 2025 
2485  Rathburn, Lex R.     08 April 2025 
 
Cumulative deaths will be published in the 59th Annual Department of Pacific Areas 
Convention Book!  

Robert S. Chatman 
DPA Chaplain 

CHAPLAINS CORNER / TAPS REPORT 

Robert Chatman 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89614800460?pwd=WTAwcEFjbDRGTXBZM0FZWHNwTWp0Zz09
https://lotcs.org/vfw_chaplain.html


RESOURCES FOR CHAPLAINS 

  

 

The Chaplain’s Corner - by State of Missouri Chaplain and National Chaplain 2021 - 2023 
Debb Halter 

Good introduction to chaplain’s duties. 

https://movfw.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp?pid=76106  

Or the easier to remember link: https://movfw.org/chaplainscorner  

 

CHAPLAIN’S GUIDE - by State of Pennsylvania Chaplain and Past National Chaplain Peter 
Hook 

Great resource guide for things you will need along the way. 

https://vfwpa.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp?pid=88797  

 

CHAPLAIN’S RESOURCES - by Chaplain (Sky Pilot) Dale A. Iannello, the Military Order of 
the Cootie 

VFW Chaplain material has been consolidated in one location at the national level at: https://lotcs.org/
vfw_chaplain.html There you will find a tabbed panel containing information on Forms, Handbook, 
Duties, Ethics, Memorial, Prayer, Links and Training. 

 

Find a Mentor: 

Find a mentor who you are comfortable calling and working with to improve your skills and to learn 
from. In fact, have more than one of them. Everyone has something they are good at so you can learn 
something from everyone. ASK QUESTIONS! 

 

I recommend you print the newest Chaplain’s handbook and read it, highlight it, and share it with 
fellow Chaplains. The latest version can be found at: https://lotcs.org/Forms/Chaplain/
VFW_Chaplain/Manuals/VFW%20Chaplain%20Handbook%202023%20May%20VFW%
20Standard.pdf. Chaplain Peter Hook worked hard to expand it this year. It is a work that grows with 
us.  

 

For updates and information on Chaplain items and Zoom training links, email Chaplain Peter Hook 
at: PeterHook@verizon.net and ask him to put you on the newsletter email distribution list. Good in-
formation comes though this email.  

 

It is highly recommended that chaplains attend ZOOM training which is held online on the third 
Wednesday of each month at 7:30 p.m. CST starting in September 2023. The Zoom link comes 
though the Chaplain’s newsletter, so get signed up! Also Chaplains can obtain the link under the 
“Training” tab at: https://lotcs.org/vfw_chaplain.html. This gives you an opportunity to get to know 
other Chaplains and discuss things that are important to our work. Good ideas are shared! 

https://movfw.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp?pid=76106
https://movfw.org/chaplainscorner
https://vfwpa.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp?pid=88797
https://lotcs.org/vfw_chaplain.html
https://lotcs.org/vfw_chaplain.html
https://lotcs.org/Forms/Chaplain/VFW_Chaplain/Manuals/VFW%20Chaplain%20Handbook%202023%20May%20VFW%20Standard.pdf
https://lotcs.org/Forms/Chaplain/VFW_Chaplain/Manuals/VFW%20Chaplain%20Handbook%202023%20May%20VFW%20Standard.pdf
https://lotcs.org/Forms/Chaplain/VFW_Chaplain/Manuals/VFW%20Chaplain%20Handbook%202023%20May%20VFW%20Standard.pdf
mailto:PeterHook@verizon.net
https://lotcs.org/vfw_chaplain.html
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Comrades remain healthy and safe. continue to take care of each other, your fami-
lies, our Active-duty service members and the less fortunate in our communities, 
good luck to all completing requirements for All State, All-American programs and 
complete “Day of Service”.  

May is Mental Health Awareness Month (also referred to as Mental Health Month) 
observed in the US since 1949. The 2025 theme is “Turning Awareness into Ac-
tion” in addition to Mental Health our awareness should draw attention to Veterans 
PTSD and suicide, which can be precipitated by mental illnesses. Additionally, 
Mental Health Awareness Month strives to reduce the stigma (negative attitudes 
and misconceptions) that surrounds mental illnesses. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If traveling to Bangkok in June (DPA Convention) be prepared for rainy season, 
with warm temperatures and occasional showers, temperatures between 26C to 32C, 
with approximately 7 hours of direct sunlight daily.  

CDC Travelers health suggest Delegates should be vigilant about the following dis-
ease risk: Measles, Chikungunya / Dengue fever, food poisoning and respiratory 
illnesses. Don’t forget ample supply of your personal prescription, there are many 
Pharmacies and world class medical facilities located in Bangkok should health is-
sues arise.   

This is my last “PT Surgeons Article” for current term, appreciate all the positive 
feedback and discussions throughout the year as I have learned a lot in my attempt 
to keep the Commander and Counsel informed. I wish my successor and all elected 
and appointed DPA Officers a huge success. It has been an Honor and privilege to 
have served.  

Yours In Comradeship 

 

Lou Holub 
DPA Surgeon 

DEPARTMENT SURGEON 

Lou Holub 



 

17 

Hard Work 

Success demands hard work. It's the sweat-equity invested in honing your craft, the countless hours spent per-
fecting your skills, and the willingness to go the extra mile. Hard work is the cornerstone of achievement, but that 
doesn’t mean your work has to be harder than it needs to be. Work smart and work efficiently. Use your time 
well. Strive to become a master of your craft. 

Patience 

Success demands patience. It is rarely an overnight phenomenon. Significant progress is created over a period of 
time with small daily commitments and actions. Don’t underestimate the value of your 1% growth. Be patient, 
and keep your eyes focused on the long game. Trust that the journey will unfold step by step.  

Sacrifice 

Success demands sacrifice. Sacrifice means having the willingness to forgo short-term gratification for the prom-
ise of greater rewards down the road. If you don’t sacrifice for what you want, what you want will become the 
sacrifice.  

One important thing to remember about sacrifice is that it comes in seasons – it is not a lifestyle. Making sacrific-
es does not mean that you cannot enjoy life. Work hard when it is time to work hard. Be efficient with your time. 
Be intentional about what you give your energy to. And remember to reward your sacrifices along the way. 

Consistency 

Success demands consistency. Progress is the culmination of hard work and sacrifice over an extended period. 
Focus on correct repetitions and perform them consistently. Consistency breeds habits that drive you forward, en-
suring progress is made even in the smallest increments. 

Discipline 

Success demands discipline. It is im-
portant to understand that discipline is 
distinct from motivation. Motivation 
comes and goes, but discipline is a deci-
sion. Discipline enables you to stay on 
track even when distractions appear, and 
motivation weakens. Make that decision 
daily. Commit to the actions that are go-
ing to propel you toward the goals you 
desire.  

Self-Confidence 

Self-confidence is where the formula 
of success comes full circle. Confidence 
is gained through consistency over time. 
Be patient and disciplined during this 
time. Work hard, make smart sacrifices, 
and trust that the rewards of your efforts 
will reveal themselves in due time. 

Hard work paves the path, while pa-
tience sustains progress. Sacrifice fuels 
dedication, and consistency propels you 
forward. Discipline ensures you stay on 
course, and self-confidence propels you 
beyond limitations. 

SUCCESS DEMANDS THESE 6 THINGS 
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April 11 marked the 34th anniversary of the formal end to the Persian Gulf War, and the Veterans of Foreign 
Wars (VFW) continues to honor and pay tribute to the nearly 700,000 military men and women who served in 
Operations Desert Shield and Desert Storm. 

On April 11, 1991, less than 90 days after the U.S.-led offensive against Iraq known as Operation Desert Storm 
began, the United Nations Security Council declared the conditions of Resolution 687 in effect, making the cease-
fire official and formally ending the Persian Gulf War. The definitive victory elevated the United States as the 
preeminent global superpower and the number one partner of choice for its allies around the world. 

American soldiers, sailors, airmen, Marines, and Coast Guardsmen served in the Gulf War, ensuring one of the 
swiftest, most decisive victories in U.S. history. However, the price paid for this victory is often overlooked. We 
must never forget the cost of war and the 374 dead, 467 wounded, and the two servicemen whose remains have 
yet to come home. 

On behalf of a grateful nation, the VFW remembers this momentous event for our country and for liberty. We 
continue to recognize the courage of these brave men and women who fought to liberate a nation more than 7,000 
miles away from American shores, and whose service left an indelible mark on history. 

We honor all Gulf War veterans – men and women who dedicated themselves to accomplishing their mission and 
protecting freedom halfway around the world. We stay committed to the fight for their health care and benefits on 
Capitol Hill and say “thank you” for their service and sacrifice more than 34 years ago. 

 

Further reading here: Office of 
the Historian—The Gulf Was 
1991 

A LITTLE BIT OF HISTORY 

https://history.state.gov/milestones/1989-1992/gulf-war
https://history.state.gov/milestones/1989-1992/gulf-war
https://history.state.gov/milestones/1989-1992/gulf-war
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JUDGE ADVOCATE 

Comrades, 

It’s been one heck of year for Commander Lutman and the Department of Pacific 
Areas. Recruiting has been over the top and QM Watson will probably go broke 
buying All-State caps! It just proves what we already know – DPA is consistently 
one of the top Departments in the VFW. This doesn’t happen because we are 
“lucky”. If comes from hard work, concern for other veterans, and commitment to 
the communities where we live. Despite our geographical challenges, we have been 
an All-American Department for so many years in a row that I’ve lost count. We 
should be proud of what we do. 

The rules for our Convention in Bangkok are contained in the DPA By-Laws, avail-
able on the DPA website. They are pretty simple so if you are planning to attend, 
you should give them a read. Voting strength is determined by the QM and Adju-
tant. Remember, there are no longer extra votes for Council members or PDCs. 
Don’t forget to have someone pay the Post per capita tax so you will be able to vote. 

It’s been a quiet year on the Disciplinary action front; and that’s a good thing. We 
have been following the sage advice of Rodney King. 

One final note for Post Commanders and QMs, every Post must register at least one 
person for the National Convention, whether or not anyone from the Post is attend-
ing. Posts failing to do this are considered in arrears, and will not be eligible to vote 
in District, Department or National Conventions. 

Yours In Comradeship, 

 
Pete Callaghan 
Judge Advocate 
Department of Pacific Areas 
 

Pete Callaghan 

https://vfwpacific.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp?pid=139256
https://vfwpacific.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp?nid=1
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In September 2005, on the first day of school at Robinson High School in Little Rock, Arkansas, history teacher 
Martha Cothren did something that left a lasting impression. 

With permission from the school superintendent, principal, and building staff, she had every desk removed from 
her classroom before students arrived. So when her first-period students walked in, they were met with a com-
pletely empty room. 

Confused, one of them asked, “Ms. Cothren, where are our desks?” 

She answered, “You won’t have a desk until you tell me how you’ve earned the right to sit at one.” 

They guessed — maybe it was good grades? Good behavior? Each time, she simply said, “No.” 

As the day went on, each class came in, puzzled, and left without answers. Word spread quickly. Parents started 
calling the school. Local news crews even showed up, curious about the teacher who had taken all the desks away. 

Finally, during the last period of the day, the mystery was solved. 

Ms. Cothren stood at the front of the class and said, “Throughout the entire day, not one of you has been able to 
tell me what you did to earn the right to sit at these desks. Now I’m going to show you.” 

She walked to the classroom door and opened it. 

Twenty-seven U.S. military veterans, all in uniform, entered the room — each one carrying a student desk. In si-
lence, they placed the desks in neat rows and then stood along the walls. 

As the students watched, realization began to set in. 

“These men and women,” Ms. Cothren said, “earned your right to sit at these desks. They gave up their own edu-
cation, put their lives on hold, and traveled around the world — many into combat — so that you could have the 
freedom to learn in a safe place.” 

She paused, letting it sink in. 

“It’s your responsibility now — to be good students, to be responsible citizens. Never forget that your freedoms 
were paid for by others. Always remember who earned them for you.” 

This powerful moment was very real. Martha Cothren, the daughter of a WWII prisoner of war, was later honored 
as Veterans of Foreign Wars Teacher of the Year for Arkansas in 2006. 

Freedom isn’t free, it’s worth remembering the people who sacrificed so we can enjoy it. 

 

SOME AMAZING FACTS 



 

 

21 

In 2024 and 2025, numerous events commemorating the 80th anniversary of the 
end of World War II in the Pacific Theater were held. Many of these events fo-
cused on the treatment of prisoners of war (POWs) and the issue of missing in ac-
tion (MIA) personnel. Members of the Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW) through-
out the Department of Pacific Areas (DPA) actively participated in these obser-
vances, showcasing their commitment to the motto, "No One Does More for Vet-
erans”. 

As my term as the DPA POW/MIA Chairman comes to an end, I would like to of-
fer an overview of the United States personnel missing in Action (MIA) in the Pa-
cific Theater during World War II, the Korean War, and the Cold War. 

American Missing in Action 

At the end of World War II, 78,750 Americans were classified as MIA, with half 
lost in the Indo-Pacific. The Korean War added over 8,000 MIAs. The U.S. honors 
fallen service members through Memorial Day (last Monday in May) and National 
POW/MIA Recognition Day (third Friday in September), the latter established by 
President Carter. The 2019 National POW/MIA Flag Act mandates displaying the 
POW/MIA flag at federal sites like the Capitol and White House. 

Post-war recovery transitioned to the American Graves Registration Service 
(AGRS), now managed by the Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA). 
Ongoing efforts have reduced MIA numbers through remains identification and site 
investigations. 

Current MIA Statistics (2025): 

World War II: 71,986 unaccounted (≈65% in Indo-Pacific) 
Korean War: 7,446 
Vietnam War: 1,544 
Cold War: 126 (108 in Asia, 8 in Europe) 
Gulf Wars/Other: 6 

Approximately 75% of unresolved cases are concentrated in the Indo-Pacific, with 
over 41,000 presumed lost at sea. The DPAA reports 81,137 total unaccounted per-
sonnel across all conflicts, while the American Battle Monuments Commission 
cites 84,768 MIAs (including 4,423 from WWI). These figures reflect the enduring 
legacy of U.S. military sacrifices and the persistent mission to achieve full account-
ability. 

A reliable source for information on ongoing recovery efforts is the Defense POW/
MIA Accounting Agency's Year in Review: https://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/
Year-In-Review/ 

Yours in Comradeship, 

 
 
James (Jim) Collins 
DPA POW/MIA Chairman 

POW/MIA CHAIRMAN 

 

James “Jim” Collins 

https://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Year-In-Review/
https://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Year-In-Review/
https://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Year-In-Review/
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Johnny Cash Once Demanded that Kris Kristofferson, who was a janitor at the time for Columbia Records, Be 
allowed to sit in on one of his recording sessions. And it all started with Kristofferson being banned from John-
ny’s recording sessions…Kris in his own words. 

Kristofferson: “I almost got fired one time because a couple of songwriters crashed the session, and they were try-
ing to pitch him a gospel album. And for some reason the woman who was the secretary to the producer blamed 
me for letting them in there and tried to get me fired. 

And so the next night my boss came down and said “I don’t think you should go to John’s session tonight,” which 
was heartbreaking for me because I lived for those recording sessions….But I understood it.” 

Johnny was not happy to hear that Kris wouldn’t be sitting in on the recording session. 

Kristofferson: “I hid down 
in the vault of the recording 
studio and was erasing 
tapes down there or doing 
some kind of busy work, 
and John appeared down 
there in the basement. 

He said “I understand 
you’re not coming to the 
session.” 

I said “No, I’ve got a lot of 
work to do down here, I 
can’t. 

He said “Well I just wanted 
to tell you I’m not gonna 
record until you come up 
there. 

So I had to go up there and 
sit on the floor. 

Kristofferson: “And here I 
was, the janitor, and I’m 
sitting on the floor and this 
woman who tried to get me 
fired was watching me and 
the whole session. It was 
the most uncomfortable I’ve 
ever been in my life. 

But I thought it was the 
measure of the man. He al-
ways stood up for the un-
derdog….And that’s some-
thing I’ve tried to live up to. 
He’s been a good example.” 

Kristofferson said this 
whole experience was an 
example of who Johnny 
Cash really was. 

A LITTLE BIT OF HISTORY 
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 Comrades, with the March 2025 Washington Conference now in the books, it was 
a pleasure taking DPA CDR Lutman, National Council member Stine and the Ear-
ly Bird winner around the halls of congress. This year we had schedules to meet 
with the Legislative Assistant from the Office of Congresswoman King-Hinds, 
Ms. Ewing and Legislative Assistant from the office of Congressman Moylan, Mr. 
Lukas and Ms. Braiotta. We pitched the VFW March PRIORITIES which consist 
of the following issues: 

• Unaddressed Toxic Exposures: this is an extension to the PACT Act bill to 
have the VA report on all newly found toxic exposures to be added. 

• Transition from Service: (TAP Promotion Act) to codify VA’s practice of 
including accredited claims representatives from national, state, and local 
organizations in joining TAP classes. 

• UPDATE: Congress re-introduced on 03/05/2025, bill H.R. 1845 TAP Pro-
motion Act. 

• Exploring Alternative PTSD Treatments: Direct the Department of Defense 
and VA to implement innovative PTSD treatments currently used in the pri-
vate sector. Direct VA to review its current mental health treatments and pre-
scribing practices to address the possible over-reliance on pharmaceutical 
interventions.  

• Cracking Down on Predatory Claims Companies: The VFW is concerned 
that bad actors are preying on veterans by skimming their earned Department 
of Veterans Affairs (VA) benefits. Pass legislation that would prohibit the 
exploitation of veterans and survivors by unscrupulous Claim Sharks and 
strengthen the accreditation system. 

• UPDATE: Under the 119th Congress (2025-2026) re-introduced as, 
H.R.1732 - GUARD VA Benefits Act. 

• Guard and Reserve GI Bill Parity Act of 2025: To allow any day in uniform 
for which military pay is received to count toward Post-9/11 GI Bill eligibil-
ity, creating equity for National Guard and Reserve members 

• Retirement and Military Personnel: For more than two decades, Congress 
has failed to address the long-standing injustice of withholding military re-
tirement pay from disabled veterans. Department of Defense (DOD) military 
retirement pay and Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) disability compen-
sation are separate, distinct benefits earned for different reasons, yet 

• Congress continues to wrongly treat their concurrent receipt as “double-
dipping.” The VFW believes this policy 

• is fundamentally unfair, 

• UPDATE: Congress re-introduced, bill H.R. 2102 Major Richard Star Act 

 
Randell E Himes 
DPA Legislative Chairman 
legdpa@vfwpacific.org 
National Legislative Committee  
rehimes@gmail.com 
1-815-408-2454 

LEGISLATIVE CHAIRMAN 

Randell Himes 

If you are interested in 
keeping track of these bills. 
Signing up for the ACTION 
CORP newsletter. Click 
this link: https://
votervoice.net/VFW/
register. 

mailto:cdrd3@vfwpacific.org
mailto:rehimes@gmail.com
https://www.vfw.org/advocacy/national-legislative-service
https://votervoice.net/VFW/register
https://votervoice.net/VFW/Campaigns
https://votervoice.net/VFW/register
https://votervoice.net/VFW/register
https://votervoice.net/VFW/register
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BIG BUG SQUEAKS 

Grand Commander Himes 
(A.K.A., Biggest Big Bug) 

“communicate, Communicate, COMMUNICATE” 

Comrades & Cooties, well this is the last input I will have being the Biggest Big 
Bug for the Grand of Pacific Areas. Just to let everyone know it looks like we will 
have three or four of our Pup Tents in the running for Supreme ALL STAR. PT 1, 
PT, 6 and PT 15. In a close running is PT 7. Let’s get on the ball and finish this year 
off with a bang. 

As I always say, Gents, Ladies, and most of all my Brother and Sisters in arms, we 
all need to make the TIME to visit or CALL, those VETERANS’s that are sick or 
laying in the Beds of WHITE.  

There have been call out for the Donation of BLOOD and other items for our Broth-
ers…… Comrades & Cooties, we need to strive to the challenges and take care of 
our older VETERAN BROTHERs in their time of need. Show support to their 
spouses and children.  

If you think you have been doing the hard work and would like to join the ranks of 
the Honor Side of the VFW, contact one of our Cooties and let us know.  

KEEP‘em SMILING in BEDS of WHITE !!!!!!!!!!! 
 
Yours in L.O.T.C.S., 

  
Randell E. Himes 
GPA Biggest Big Bug 
PT 1 CCDB 
PT 1 Cootie 1251 
rehimes@gmail.com 
cdrgrd@vfwpacific.org 

Click each Logo above  

for Websites 

Randell Himes 

https://www.lotcs.org/
mailto:rehimes@gmail.com
mailto:cdrgrd@vfwpacific.org
https://www.lotcs.org/MOCA/moca_index.html
https://mocpacific.org/
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Dr. Niti Navanimitkul stands as a leading authority in men’s health in Thailand, combining advanced medical ex-
pertise with a patient-centered philosophy. His career reflects a commitment to innovation, education, and holistic 
care, positioning him as a trusted figure in urology and male wellness. 

Qualifications & Specialized Training 

Dr. Niti’s journey began at a top Thai university, where he earned his medical degree and discovered his passion 
for urology. He pursued advanced training in men’s health, focusing on reproductive, urinary, and sexual health. 
His fellowships at renowned institutions equipped him with cutting-edge techniques, particularly in minimally 
invasive procedures. 

Professional Excellence 

As a full-time physician at Bangkok Hospital Pattaya, Dr. Niti collaborates with multidisciplinary teams to ad-
dress complex cases. His practice emphasizes: 

• Penile Prosthesis Surgery: Thailand’s foremost specialist, with over 70 successful cases and a 99.99% suc-
cess rate. 

• UroLift for BPH: Performed 50+ cases (Oct 2024–Jan 2025) with a 99.99% success rate, offering rapid re-
covery. 

• ED Solutions: Stem cell therapy, shockwave treatment, and medication. 

• Male Infertility: Diagnostic testing and advanced fertility procedures. 

• Prostate Care: Screening, BPH management, and cancer prevention. 

Awards & Recognition 

Dr. Niti’s contributions have earned accolades for patient care, research, and medical education. He actively 
shares insights at international conferences, driving advancements in men’s health across Southeast Asia. 

Holistic Patient Care 

Beyond physical treatment, Dr. Niti prioritizes emotional well-being. His approach includes: 

• Personalized consultations to address 
psychological impacts of conditions like 
ED or infertility. 

• Empowering patients through education 
on preventive health and lifestyle chang-
es. 

• Collaborative care models at Bangkok 
Hospital Pattaya, ensuring comprehen-
sive support. 

Community Advocacy 

Dr. Niti champions men’s health awareness 
through public seminars. 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT  

mailto:niti.menshealth@gmail.com
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SHAWN WATSON FOR VFW NATIONAL JVC 2028 

mailto:PDCLyons935@gmail.com
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UPCOMING COMMEMORATIVE DATES* 

*Posts should arrange special ceremonies and all commanders shall alert comrades to their obligations for the 

appropriate commemoration date. 

Other Important Dates 

September 2 - V-J Day: Japan Signed Formal Surrender (1945)* 
First Monday of September - Labor Day 
September 11 - Patriots Day and National Day of Service and Remembrance* September 14 - VFW Auxiliary 
Founded (1914) 
September 17 - Constitution and Citizenship Day 
September 18 - U.S. Air Force Established (1947) 
3rd Friday in September - POW/MIA Recognition Day* 
September 29 - VFW Founded in 1899 
October 9 - Start of Operation Enduring Freedom - Afghanistan 2001* 
October 13 - U.S. Navy Established (1775) 
October 18 - Recognition of Women in Military Service* 

14 August 1945 - On August 14, 1945, it was announced that Japan had surren-
dered unconditionally to the Allies, effectively ending World War II. Since then, both August 
14 and August 15 have been known as “Victory over Japan Day,” or simply “V-J Day.” The 
term has also been used for September 2, 1945, when Japan’s formal surrender took place 
aboard the U.S.S. Missouri, anchored in Tokyo Bay. Coming several months after the surrender 
of Nazi Germany, Japan’s capitulation in the Pacific brought six years of hostilities to a final 
and highly anticipated close.  

August 31 - End of Operation Iraqi Freedom 2010* August 31, 2021 marks the 11th Anni-
versary of the End of Operation Iraqi Freedom. On August 31, 2010, President Barack Obama 
declared the end of Operation Iraqi Freedom. Learn more: https://www.archives.gov/research/
alic/reference/military/war-in-iraq.html https://www.cfr.org/timeline/iraq-war 

The Korean Armistice signed on 27 July 1953* After three years of a bloody and frustrat-
ing war, the United States, the People’s Republic of China, North Korea, and South Ko-
rea agree to an armistice, bringing the fighting of the Korean War to an end. The armistice 
ended America’s first experiment with the Cold War concept of “limited war.”  

4 August 1790 - The United States Coast Guard, one of the country's six armed ser-
vices, is a unique agency of the federal government.   We trace our history to 4 Au-
gust 1790, when the first Congress authorized the construction of ten vessels to en-
force tariff and trade laws and to prevent smuggling.   Known variously through the 
nineteenth and early twentieth centuries as the Revenue Marine and the Revenue 
Cutter Service, we expanded in size and responsibilities as the nation grew.  Learn 
more: https://www.history.uscg.mil/home/history-program/  

Independence Day the Fourth of July or July 4* is a federal holiday in the United 
States commemorating the Declaration of Independence of the United States, on July 4, 1776. 
The Continental Congress declared that the thirteen American colonies were no longer subject 
(and subordinate) to the monarch of Britain, King George III, and were now united, free, and 
independent states. The Congress had voted to declare independence two days earlier, on July 
2, but it was not declared until July 4. 

https://www.history.com/this-day-in-history/japans-surrender-made-public
https://www.history.com/this-day-in-history/japans-surrender-made-public
https://www.archives.gov/research/alic/reference/military/war-in-iraq.html
https://www.archives.gov/research/alic/reference/military/war-in-iraq.html
https://www.cfr.org/timeline/iraq-war
https://www.history.uscg.mil/home/history-program/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Federal_holidays_in_the_United_States
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Declaration_of_Independence
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Second_Continental_Congress
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Thirteen_colonies
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Monarchy_of_the_United_Kingdom
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/George_III_of_the_United_Kingdom


We ask each District to submit at least one DPA Website Sponsor. Each 

Sponsor must donate a minimum of $100. The term is one year and their 

Logo will be included on our Sponsor Website page and here in our Bi-

Monthly newsletter. Contact the Webmaster at webdpa@vfwpacific.org 

 or The Pacific Times Editor at pacifictimes@vfwpacific.org for infor-

mation on how to submit your Sponsors. 

Districts, to offset the costs of our 

website and newsletter please find at 

least one Sponsor of $100 for a year. 

Congratulations to District 5 for going 

above and beyond!! 

Notice 

DPA WEBSITE SPONSORS 

mailto:webdpa@vfwpacific.org
mailto:pacifictimes@vfwpacific.org

